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Sent: 18 June 2015 11:37
To: Linda Griffiths
Cc: Tim Screen
Subject: 15/00920/F - KM4 South West Bicester Development Site Wetherby Road Bicester 

Linda,

I have no arboricultural objections in principle to this proposal, the 10.0m section of hedgerow proposed for removal is in poor condition and in need of rejuvenation anyway. There are no individual  trees of value within this section of hedgerow so I have no concerns there either.

Mitigation, when appropriate should be in the form of a replacement hedgerow (50% Crataegus, 30% Prunus spinosa, 10% Ilex, 5% Rosa, 5% hazel) comprising of feathered specimens (1-1.5m in height) staggered plantings at 50cm spacings for instant effect. Rabbit guards and mulch bedding required.

The hedgerow should also contain 2 No 14 – 18cm Quercus robur planted at 5.0m spacing.

Timescales for replacement planting should also be provided.

C1        Submit Landscaping Scheme 
Prior to the commencement of the development hereby approved, a landscaping scheme shall be submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. The scheme for landscaping the site shall include:-

(a)      details of the proposed tree and shrub planting including their species, number, sizes and positions, together with grass seeded/turfed areas,

(b)      details of the existing trees and hedgerows to be retained as well as those to be felled, including existing and proposed soil levels at the base of each tree/hedgerow and the minimum distance between the base of the tree and the nearest edge of any excavation,

(c)      details of the hard surface areas, including pavements, pedestrian areas, reduced-dig areas, crossing points and steps.
Reason CR1

Regards

Jon Brewin 
Arboricultural Officer 
Environmental Services 
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